
Addendum 1 
 

City of Canton, Ohio 
Purchasing Department 

218 Cleveland Ave. SW, 4th floor 
Canton, Ohio 44702 

 
 
GP 1319 Market Ave. S. Streetscape, Phase 3 (REBID) 
Item/Project 
 
Engineering Department 
Responsible Department 
 
2:00:00 PM, 8/18/2022 
Bids Due 
 
 

Bid Proposal Submitted By: 
 
 
 
Company Name  
 
 
 
Street Address 
 
 
 
City                   State         Zip 
 
 
 
Contact Person                   Phone No.              Email Address 

 
 



Question: 
The contract has a 90 calendar day completion upon notice to proceed. 
  
Procurement of materials will take more than 90 days once the contract has been awarded and 
the time frame for Norfolk Southern to approve submitted engineering documents will most 
probably well exceed the 90 days. 
  
The documents required for submittal to Norfolk Southern may by themselves take more than 90 
days to submit. 
  
Will the City delay the notice to proceed until such time that all materials and the Norfolk 
Southern approval has been accepted? 
  
This would mean that this project could not start until the 2023 construction season. 
 
 
Answer: 
Given the current supply issues, the City of Canton will delay issuance of a Notice to Proceed 
until materials can be procured and approval from Norfolk Southern is attained, provided a 
timely and diligent effort is made by the contractor. The contractor will be required to request a 
delay of the issuance of the Notice to Proceed in writing. 
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